
 
 

 
 
 
February 26, 2025 
 
 
To:​ Paul Storer, Director of Transportation, CoV (by email) 
 
cc:  ​ Lon LaClaire, General Manager of Engineering, CoV (by email) 

Chris Darwent, Associate Director, Transportation Design Branch, CoV (by email) 
Dr. Kay Teschke (by email)  

 
Dear Paul, 
 
We write to express our concerns over the planning and implementation of cycle lanes on 
West King Edward, between the Arbutus Greenway and Dunbar St. 
 
This route has long been a significant gap in the network of safe and comfortable cycling 
routes in the City of Vancouver.  Our HUB Cycling State of Cycling Benchmarking Study1, 
which the City of Vancouver participated in, identified the unprotected painted lanes from 
Angus Dr to Quesnel Dr as being comfortable for few people.  This was despite this being a 
very wide roadway with room for much better infrastructure. The nearest cycling route north 
of King Edward, covering the same east-west extent, is on 8th Ave, 17 blocks away.  The 29th 
St Bikeway is 4 blocks to the south, which results in a reasonable grid spacing, but it is also 
discontinuous as a safe and comfortable route.  Our Priority Gap Map can be viewed here. 
 

   
 
It is crucial to highlight that this route connects educational institutions and green spaces, 
such as St. George’s Junior School, Prince of Wales Secondary, and Trafalgar Elementary. 
Additionally, the route provides access to multiple parks and recreational areas. Ensuring a 
safe and connected network is vital for the City of Vancouver's School Active Travel Program, 
which aims to encourage more children and their families to walk, bike, and roll to school. 

1 The State of Cycling Benchmarking Report 2016-2021, HUB Cycling 
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https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/edit?mid=1D7ZgIGEWOaWHDYcxtX0Ft3Ynh2cUx62R&ll=49.25193823281546%2C-123.17767122754157&z=13
https://bikehub.b-cdn.net/sites/default/files/24_state_of_cycling_2_april_29_v2.pdf


 
 
 
This initiative is a partnership between the City of Vancouver and the Vancouver School Board 
and is a direct outcome of the City’s Transportation 2040 Plan, supporting our Climate 
Emergency Action Plan targets. A well-connected and safe network is essential for promoting 
active transportation and ensuring the safety of all users, especially children and their families. 
 
This is not the first time that King Edward has been repaved without appropriate 
consideration of active transportation users.  In 2016 road work was completed, and our HUB 
Cycling Local Committee noted the lack of consideration for people cycling.  We completed 
an assessment ride, and asked that the City ensure that the next time King Edward was 
worked on, that measures were taken to improve conditions and safety.  Our assessment ride 
report was submitted to the City, and is linked here. 
 
The plan to extend the King Edward active transportation lanes to Dunbar makes a lot of 
sense.  Dunbar itself is rated as comfortable for few or very few, and also needs attention.  
Both of these routes suffer from outdated design practices that considered it reasonable to 
put people cycling in harm’s way, immediately adjacent to vehicle traffic.  Given our city’s 
commitment to zero traffic fatalities, our prioritization of active and sustainable modes above 
private motor vehicles, and our goals for both mode shift and road space reallocation towards 
active modes, we should not only be improving King Edward, but also Dunbar. 
 
The vehicle counts on King Edward, from CoV data, indicate between 600 and 900 vehicles 
per hour, far in excess of streets appropriate for people to cycle on next to vehicles without 
protection according to the City’s own standards, and as a result, we will see very few people 
cycling here.2   People will avoid cycling here due to both a perceived and real safety risk.3 
With parked cars on one side and the potential for drivers opening their doors into the bike 
lane without due care or caution, and a high volume of speeding vehicles passing close on 
the other side, this will not feel safe or comfortable for very many people at all. The 
combination of high volume and speed correlates with higher risk of injury or death as 
documented by Dr. Teschke’s research with the Cycling in Cities program, which showed a 
six times difference in risk of an injury requiring an emergency room visit for lanes adjacent to 
moving vehicles as compared with protected lanes.4, 5  Dr. Teschke’s letter with her concerns 
on this specific project is attached below. 
 
The Province of BC has recently amended the Motor Vehicle Act to address the safety issues 
with people in vehicles overtaking people cycling. The new minimum overtaking distance (1 m 
on roads posted 50 km/hr or less, 1.5 m on roads posted over 50 km/hr) is a legal 
requirement.  It appears that the proposed new painted lanes, with the buffer zone on the 
right of people cycling, and not between people cycling and moving vehicles, does nothing to 

5 The safety of physically separated cycle tracks compared to marked cycle lanes and mixed traffic conditions in Amsterdam 
van Petegem JH, Schepers P, Wijhuizen GJ. . European Journal of Transport and Infrastructure Research 2021;21(3):19-37 

4 Route Infrastructure and the Risk of Injuries to Bicyclists Teschke K, Harris MA, Reynolds CCO, Winters M, Babul S, 
Chipman M, Cusimano MD, Brubacher J, Friedman SM, Hunte G, Monro M, Shen H, Vernich L, Cripton PA. American Journal 
of Public Health 2012;102:2336-2343 

3 Route preferences among adults in the near market for cycling: Findings of the Cycling in Cities Study. Winters M, Teschke 
K. American Journal of Health Promotion, 2010;25:40-47 

2 Transportation Design Guidelines:  All Ages and Abilities Cycling Routes (City of Vancouver, 2017) 
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https://wiki.bikehub.ca/images/2/21/King_Edward_Ave-Letter_to_CoV_August_21_2016.pdf
https://ajph.aphapublications.org/doi/pdf/10.2105/AJPH.2012.300762
https://cyclingincities-spph.sites.olt.ubc.ca/files/2015/01/Winters-Teschke-2010-Route-preferences-among-adults-in-the-near-market-for-bicycling-findings-of-the-cycling-in-cities-study.pdf
https://vancouver.ca/files/cov/design-guidelines-for-all-ages-and-abilities-cycling-routes.pdf


 
 
 
support that requirement.  It is very difficult to enforce the minimum overtaking distance when 
the design plans for including only a painted line. 
 
The proposed paint scheme with a painted bike lane instead of a parking-protected bike lane 
will, instead of promoting the use of active transportation in the City of Vancouver, further 
reinforce the idea that cycling in Vancouver is an unsafe activity and work against the City’s 
climate action and road safety goals. 
 
There was an opportunity to address it.  With significant streetwork taking place along King 
Edward, there was the potential to provide safe and comfortable infrastructure.  The plan that 
was followed was not well communicated, and this, combined with the frustration of local 
residents over the extended construction phase, has resulted in the decision to reverse the 
inclusion of parking protected lanes, and people cycling being sent back to ride next to a high 
volume of motor vehicles.  We reference Chris Darwent’s letter of February 3rd to local 
residents, and a CoV summary of actions from January 6th, both attached below. 
 
We urgently call on the City of Vancouver to stop all work on active transportation 
components of the West King Edward road project, and commence a robust public 
consultation process that includes all interested and affected parties, not just local residents 
concerned about street parking, and purporting to speak for those choosing to cycle. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jeff Leigh 
Anthony Floyd 
Co Chairs, Vancouver UBC Local Committee, HUB Cycling 
vancouver@bikehub.ca 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
About HUB Cycling 
 
HUB Cycling is a charitable not for profit organization that has spent over 25 years removing barriers to cycling 
in Metro Vancouver, while cultivating the health, environmental, and economic benefits that active transportation 
can bring. HUB has educated thousands of people, motivated thousands more, and championed improvements 
that #UnGapTheMap to create a connected cycling network. HUB Cycling’s mission is to get more people cycling 
more often. HUB Cycling has over 3,000 members and more than 60,000 direct supporters. HUB Cycling has 10 
volunteer committees across Metro Vancouver that encourage cycling for all ages and abilities (AAA) in 
municipalities across Metro Vancouver. For more information, visit bikehub.ca. 
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Attachment:  Letter from Dr. Kay Teschke (page 1) 
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Attachment:  Letter from Dr. Kay Teschke (page 2) 
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Attachment:  Letter from Chris Darwent to local residents, page 1 
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Attachment:  Letter from Chris Darwent to local residents, page 2 
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Attachment:  Letter from Chris Darwent to local residents, page 3 
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Attachment:  Summary from the CoV to local residents, page 1  
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Attachment:  Summary from the CoV to local residents, page 2  
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Attachment:  Summary from the CoV to local residents, page 3 
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